
1 | P a g e  

DCC December 9, 2013 

 

 

 
Derry Conservation Commission 

14 Manning St. 
Derry, NH 03038 

 
Minutes of Public Meeting March 10 2014 

On March 10, 2014 at 7:30 pm, the Derry Conservation Commission met in the 3rd floor meeting room of 
the Derry Municipal Center, chaired by Paul Dionne in absence of Chair, Margaret Ives.  
 
The following members were present: Jim Arruda, Ric Buzzanga, James Degnan, Paul Dionne, Paul 
Doolittle, Beverly Ferrante, Peg Kinsella, Marianne Page.  
 
Margaret Ives, Richard Tripp and Dennis Wiley were absent. Jim Degnan sat for Margaret Ives and Peg 
Kinsella sat for Dennis Wiley. 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: 
 
 Paul Doolittle made a motion to accept the minutes of February 24, 2014. Ric Buzzanga seconded the 
motion.  Peg Kinsella abstained. All others were in favor. Motion carried. 
 

Chair’s Report & Correspondence: 

Saving Special Places will be held April 5 at the Laconia Middle School at 8:00 AM with 10 workshop 
choices. The cost is $60 until March 28 and $75 thereafter.   
 
SELT- Deborah Goard of the South East Land Trust has notified that SELT will soon be monitoring their 
easements on properties in Derry which are Corneliusen, Shepard, Doolittle and Low.  Paul Dionne will 
request that the chair email members of the date when it is known.   
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Update on Conservation activities: 

There will be a Star Gazing activity on July 21 (rain date July 24) at Broadview. 

It was suggested that an area at Broadview be designated for planting milkweed for the monarch 

butterflies which are under duress.   

 
Go Green:  
 
Go Green will sponsor a program on Bobcats in NH at the Derry Library on March 26.   
 

Other Business: 

Jim Degnan has researched the resupply of T-shirts with the DCC logo. He has found the best deal at 
Jammin Sports where 50 American-made shirts at $8.50 apiece in an assortment of three sizes would 
cost $425. The green colors available are Olive and Hunter.  It was suggested that a quantity of 60 would 
allow 20 each of Med, Large and X-Large.  Paul Doolittle motioned to purchase 60 shirts in Hunter Green 
at a total cost of $510.  Beverly Ferrante seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
Adjournment: 

Ric Buzzanga made a motion to adjourn. Paul Doolittle seconded the motion.  All were in favor. The 

motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 

 


